

City of Barrie

70 Collier Street P.O. Box 400 Barrie. ON L4M 4T5

Final Parking Ad-hoc Advisory Committee

Thursday, September 11, 2025

4:30 PM

Sir Robert Barrie Room

PARKING AD-HOC ADVISORY COMMITTEE REPORT For consideration by Community Safety Committee on September 24, 2025.

The meeting was called to order by the Chair, R. Duhamel at 4:30 p.m. The following were in attendance for the meeting:

Present: 7 - Vice-Chair, R. Thomson

Councillor, C. Riepma Chair, R. Duhamel Vice-Chair, J. Northcote

T. GouldsonJ. KoutroubisJ. Sidey

STAFF:

City Clerk/Director of Legislative and Court Services, W. Cooke Coordinator of Elections and Special Projects, T. McArthur Transportation Engineer Project Delivery, J. MacDonald Manager of Enforcement Services, T. Banting Senior Project Manager, B. Gratrix Supervisor of Enforcement Services, B. Keene.

The Parking Ad-hoc Advisory Committee met and reports as follows:

PLANNED IMPLEMENTATION OF NO PARKING SIGNS ON GREER STREET

The Committee discussed referred motion 25-G-123 regarding the implementation of no-parking signs on Greer Street.

City of Barrie Page 1

Bryan Flannery spoke on behalf of himself and the majority of residents on Greer Street, discussing the background and current situation regarding the no-parking signs installed on Greer Street. Mr. Flannery identified their concerns, namely the impacts on the neighbourhood, as Greer Street is a high-density residential street with townhomes, single-car driveways, and garages, and has no overflow parking. He also advised that there is limited parking on adjacent streets. He commented that there was no notification from the developer when he purchased his home that Greer Street is a minor collector street, and no on-street parking would be allowed, nor from the City until the signs were erected. Mr. Flannery stated that their preferred option is to keep Greer Street as is, allowing on-street parking.

The Committee asked Mr. Flannery and City staff several questions and received responses.

The Committee agreed to future discussions concerning developer notifications to buyers when purchasing their homes regarding street classification (for example, minor or major collector), as well as related information about on-street parking restrictions for transparency homebuyers.

CORRESPONDENCE FROM DONNA DELLIO RELATING TO STREET PARKING IN WARD ONE

The Committee reviewed correspondence from Donna Dellio regarding ongoing parking issues in Ward 1 and recommendations for the Committee's consideration.

The Committee discussed the current overflow on-street parking issues in Ward 1, from rental houses and second suites in single-family homes, as well as apartment residents preferring on-street parking over apartment parking, and buildings with multiple units having limited visitor parking spots.

Members of the Committee discussed Ms. Dellio's recommendations and agreed to consider her recommendations when making final recommendations to City Council.

WORK PLAN TO ADDRESS AND REDUCE PARKING IMPACTS

The Committee discussed items and ideas to address parking issues throughout the City, and possible recommendations to improve on-street parking including:

- Addressing parking issues with new developments;
- Construction plan to provide transparency for residents, parking of construction vehicles and trade personnel vehicles;
- Possibility of trade parking only;
- Parking taking effect at time of occupancy;
- Transparency to homebuyers concerning on-street parking regulations (for example, minor or major collector);

City of Barrie Page 2

- Requirement of a one vehicle driveway and garage plus wall-to-ceiling storage availability;
- Restrict overnight parking all year round;
- Overnight and daytime permit system; and
- Increased parking fines and towing of vehicles.

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 6:17 p.m.

CHAIRMAN

City of Barrie Page 3